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When you work in a church, Christmas hits differently than it does for 

many other folks. As we approach the holidays, in addition to 

thinking about scheduling Christmas celebrations and picking up 

presents, your church staff are also thinking about Christmas Eve 

services, upcoming Sunday services (so as to let the staff have a 

couple weeks without our weekly worship planning meetings), 

Christmas letters to the congregation, those last minute meetings 

that people need to have before the year end, other organization Christmas events that we attend, as well as 

the church fiscal year end. In other words, when you work in a church, Christmas looks a little different than it 

does for many others. 

 

When I first began in pastoral ministry, this took some getting used to. I used to joke that Christmas never 

really began for me until the last “Amen” on Christmas Eve. Over the years, and they are indeed piling up, I’ve 

come to see the week between Christmas and the New Year as something to be cherished. Over that week I 

am able to celebrate with family as we exchange gifts. We eat together, and undoubtedly laugh together. After 

Christmas, on the Canadian Boxing Day, I am able to go see my son Holden, and spend some time with him. 

While that looks different as he ages, it is one of my most meaningful times of the year. And beyond all of that 

business, I try to find a time to reset.  

 

It's a time when I am able to spend a few moments reflecting on the past year and look forward to the year to 

come. I don’t use the time to set resolutions, as they have become so common in our world. Rather, I use the 

time to give thanks for the good experiences of the past year, and to think a bit on the challenges (not to dwell, 

but to reflect). It’s a time for some quiet contemplation. 

  

Finally, I try to set myself in the right head space for that transition into the year to come. I don’t know exactly 

what it will bring with it. I know there will be some things that I will be able to control. There will be many things 

that I am unable to control. There will be opportunities and there will be challenges. However, through all of the 

ups and downs I know that I will not be alone. I will continue to have family and friends who care about me, and 

a God that walks with me as I walk with God. It’s a good time to remind myself about what really matters in this 

world and take that perspective into the year to come. 

 

I am thankful for each of you. I appreciate who you are and who you are becoming in your faith walk with God. 

As I look back at the year we have just completed, I can see the face of God in the journey of each of you, and 

I am excited to see what God has in store for us in the year to come. May you spend just a few moments 

reflecting, and repositioning yourself for 2025. And above all else, may you recommit yourselves to walking in 
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faith through all that the coming year has in store, and walking with each other as we learn together what it 

means to follow Jesus who came to earth to dwell and to save. 

 

 

 

 

LABC has a long history with Cameron Community Ministries. In fact, as 

some of you will undoubtedly know, LABC was one of the founding 

churches that brought Cameron into existence 30 plus years ago. In 

addition to having a couple of LABC members serve as former Executive 

Director’s at Cameron, we have also had a number of LABC pastors who 

have served on the Board, and many LABC members volunteer there. 

Finally, we provide significant funds from our yearly budget to the work of 

Cameron, and many in the LABC community also financially support the 

ministry. LABC and Cameron Community Ministries are both historically 

and presently intertwined.  

Recently, Cameron Community has faced some challenges. An audit of a 

County program has brought to light some malfeasance by the former Executive Director (former because as 

soon as the Board was made aware of these actions she was immediately released from her employment). 

This has been a difficult time for Cameron and their leadership. Rev. Dr. Sandy Hasenauer currently serves as 

the Chair of the Board and is doing an absolutely remarkable job helping Cameron navigate this difficult 

season. She has recently asked me to return to the Board as Vice Chair, and I have readily accepted this 

invitation.  

 

I firmly believe that Cameron will come through this season of challenge even stronger. Here is why. First, we 

are doing the hard work to strengthen the governance of the Board to ensure this type of action does not 

happen again. We have a good acting Executive Director who is committed to the work and the neighborhood. 

We have amazing staff who are working together for the community. I had the opportunity to meet with the staff 

during their Christmas celebration and left very impressed. Finally, we have supporters who remain dedicated 

to the mission of Cameron.  

 

This last comment was clear to me by a recent fundraiser that I led. We have been repairing and patching our 

walk in refrigerator for years (we dealt with it when I chaired the Board over 5 years ago). It finally died. It 

needed to be replaced in order for us to continue to provide the more than 30000 meals each year that 

Cameron provides the community. Our goal was $13000. In less than one week we raised over our goal! And I 

cannot express my thanks enough to the community who stepped up (including many of you … thank you so 

much). I was so proud of our broader community who, when facing a need, met that need (exceeded it!). 

Cameron has a long and significant past, and will have a great future. Please continue to hold the ministry in 

your prayers, if you are able to volunteer they are always looking for volunteers, and if you have been or are a 

financial supporter, please continue to do so. Together we will continue to impact our community greatly 

through the amazing work of Cameron Community Ministries.  

 

Welcome to Agape Haven of Abundance 
and Worship Experience Ministries 

A number of months ago, Jane Grant introduced LABC to the work of Agape Haven of Abundance. Located on  

Driving Park Ave., Agape Haven of Abundance provides a range of services to the community including 

children and youth programs, food giveaways, backpack giveaways etc. They are looking forward to an 

expansion of their current site, and so were looking for a temporary location for some of their upcoming 

programs (particularly during Spring Break and Summer Break). We look forward to welcoming them to LABC 

for these temporary events and will share news about those events as they come upon us. 

  



Through these conversations, we were introduced to a church fellowship that is in the process of formation 

under the umbrella of Agape Haven of Abundance. Worship Experience Ministries, led by Pastor R. V. Mills 3rd. 

Agape Haven of Abundance serves as the fiduciary for Worship Experience Ministries, who have been 

worshipping in a temporary space in Charlotte. Their connection to Agape Haven of Abundance, and their 

commitment to the Edgerton/Maplewood neighborhoods means a closer location would be preferable. Your 

church council considered the opportunity, and have entered into a 6 month trial period where Worship 

Experience Ministries will use the LABC sanctuary on Sunday’s from 1-3 p.m. They hold as one of their core 

values the idea of churches working together in ministry. This is one of LABC’s values, and we look forward to 

welcoming them to LABC, and to finding ways to partner with them in mission and service.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who was able to donate to our Mitten Tree this 

December. Thanks to your incredible generosity, we have been able to 

receive, and distribute, quite a few hats, mitts, scarves, and socks. 

Any remaining at the end of the month we will keep in the office in 

order to distribute to those in need. Your generosity has helped to 

keep people warm and safe this Christmas season. Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



During the month of December, we received a very special gift from Mothers In Need of Others, which is being 

absorbed by Foodlink at the beginning of the year.  Maria (Wehrle) had many items that did not fit into the 

mission of Foodlink.  She was very gracious to gift these items to Lake Avenue Baptist Church.  Many were 

samples. We were able to create dozens of hygiene bags for our populations that find it challenging to purchase 

these items.  According to Michael, these are very useful and sought-after, especially in winter months.  Thank 

you so much to Maria Wehrle and the volunteers here at LABC that helped us pack these bags.  (See pictures 

above and to the right.) 

 

GINGERBREAD HOUSE MAKING PARTY 

Saturday,, December 21st, 
The Gingerbread House Making Party was enjoyed by all the children that participated and the numerous adult 

who helped in the "construction" of the houses.  The mortar was vanilla frosting and the construction material 

were pieces of graham crackers, pretzels, and many different candies.  (Of course, the candies were often 

sampled by those present!)  Here are some pictures of that event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
THE AGING GRACEFULLY & JOYFULLY GROUP WILL MEET 

TOMORROW, MONDAY JANUARY 6 AT 1:00 PM.  For those 

planning to attend, please remember that this will be an "Epiphany, 

12th day of Christmas" party with each person bringing some finger 

foods to share.   

 

Our Church Family 
●We continue to keep in our healing prayers Peter Jameson and the Jameson family as Peter undergoes 

treatment for a serious illness.   

 

●Congratulations to former active members of LABC, Doris and Bill Perkett, who recently celebrated their 50th 

wedding anniversary.  If you would like to send a note to them, their address is 7418 Spring Village Drive, Apt. 

402, Springfield, VA 22150 

 

THE "BE YOU" MOVIE SERIES 
The Be You movie presentation for the first Saturday of December has been cancelled 

due to schedule conflicts.  However, the movie series will continue on Saturday, January 

4, 2025 at 6:00 pm.  The movie which will be shown is entitled "Uncle Frank".   Uncle 

Frank is about a gay literature professor who, accompanied by his niece, reluctantly 

returns home to attend his father's funeral.  We hope you will be able to make it.  There 

will be popcorn and drinks available.     

 

Thank you for your generous support of the recent Myanmar community 
thanksgiving celebration. Over $1500 was raised to assist in the ongoing 
needs in Karenni state in Myanmar. Hkadin was recently able to make a 
presentation to Karenni leadership in Rochester. We look forward to our 
continued work with the local Karenni community and to help in whatever 
ways we can with the global Myanmar community. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CHURCH RENEWAL: COMMITMENT TO A PROCESS 

BY WILLIAM R. NELSON 

THE FOLLOWING IS THE SECOND INSTALLMENT OF THE ABOVE ARTICLE WHICH WAS SHARED BY 
OUR HISTORIAN GARTH BROKAW IN THE DECEMBER 2024 NEWSLETTER.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



UPCOMING EVENTS IN PITTSFORD IN HONOR OF  
MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Christmas 2024 Poinsettia Display 


